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In the summer and fall of 2024 rescue supplies and volunteer appreciation items were purchased. These 
included items to create kits needed for cold stunned sea turtle rescue. Each kit includes: 

• A jumbo size ziplock bag to hold items. 
• 20 green and 10 pink* armbands, and 1 white and 1 pink* paint pen to label each turtle with the Sea 

Turtle Stranding and Salvage Network (STSSN). 
• A green towel and a red towel* (embroidered with the MCSTR logo and red one embroidered “FP”) 

to wipe the turtle’s shell to be able to mark shell with the paint pen. 
• A sharpie marker to write the STSSN number on the arm band. 
• A clipboard with STSSN forms for documenting dead sea turtles. 
• A pen to complete the STSSN form. 
• A can of red spray paint to mark dead turtles left in the field. 
• A rubber band to hold the forms down on the clip board. 
• A quart size ziplock bag with 10 latex gloves. 
• A flexible measuring tape to measure dead turtles. 
• A printed guided to MCSTR Sea Turtle Rescue process & procedures. 
• A MCSTR sticker to label the kit. 

*Note: Sea turtles can have a skin condition called FP. To prevent cross contamination of non-FP turtles 
and for clear recognition of FP turtles by handlers, pink arm bands and pink paint pens are used on FP 
turtles and a red towel is used to wipe FP turtles.  

Additional rescue supplies include tarps used in vehicles for transporting turtles, concrete mixing tubs with 
nylon rope for sleds used to haul turtles, and two professional made slings for lifting turtles from boats.  

In October 2024, ninety volunteers completed the mandatory State training for inclusion on the USFWS List 
of Authorized individuals. Those who completed the mandatory training were invited to attend the Mid-
Coast Sea Turtle Rescue’s Annual Meeting to review local processes and distribute supplies. Drinks and 
snacks were provided at this meeting. Volunteers were given winter caps embroidered with the MCSTR logo 
and program logo stickers. 

In January 2025 the Mid-Coast Sea Turtle Rescue responded to two cold stunning events (January 11 and 
January 21 – 25). During these events we rented U-Haul trailers to transport turtles from Port O’Connor and 
Seadrift to the Texas State Aquarium in Corpus Christi, and from Matagorda to Lake Jackson. Volunteer 
drivers were reimbursed for their gasoline. Airboats are critical to the success of reaching cold stunned 
turtles and they were provided with HEB gift cards to reimburse their gasoline expense.  

During the January 11 cold stunning event effort included 89 volunteers, 11 boats and 7 vehicles recovering 
49 cold stunned sea turtles.   

The second cold stunning event spanned several days January 21 – 25. The effort included 82 volunteers, 
17 boats, 22 vehicles, 154 turtles recovered.  

Prior to each cold stunning event, members of the public who came forward to help where provided last 
minute training and were deputized to help with the cold stunning event. A total of nineteen people where 
deputized (7 on 1/10/25, 12 on 1/20/25) and supported the search, rescue and transport efforts. 


